CLINTON RIVER RIDERS BICYCLE CLUB MEETING

Monday, July 8, 2024 In-Person Meeting @ Mt. Clemens Public Library

MEETING: Called to order at 6:16 pm by President Kim Plesco. 18 members present

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Minutes read by Jeri Grigg. Motion to accept (Nino Paccini), 2nd (Ben Srova). The report passed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Fran provided report for May and June, 2024:

Balance May 1, 2024: \$xxx June 1, 2024: \$xxx

Inflow: \$xxx Outflow: \$xxx

Balance June 1, 2024: \$xxx July 1, 2024: \$xxx

Notes: Fran gave us brief reports for both May and June, and also reported on BWR related transactions.

Our main inflow for May was BWR registrations and the main outflow for May was our Variety Bike donation.

For June our main inflow was BWR registrations and our main outflow were BWR related items such as T-Shirts, the new grill, and truck rental.

Fran mentioned that we lost money on the T-shirts and had too many womens shirts. We will fine-tune that next year so it doesn't happen again.

For BWR, our main expenses were food, port-a-johns, the school, refrigerator truck. Our income was about \$15,000.00 for BWR registrations and \$1,200.00 from our sponsors.

Motion to accept (Dave Clause), 2nd (Susan Moorman). The report passed.

RIDES, TRAINING & RIDE DIRECTOR:

- Duane requested that we double check our ride call outs and ride reports before sending them. He has had to fix a number of small errors.
- Duane mentioned that he will be leaving town on July 11th and requested that we
 get our weekend ride call outs in before then. Kim will keep an eye on the call outs
 in his absence.

- Recent rides and Upcoming rides discussed were Mike and Kim's Metric Century, Joe's Lollipop Overnighter, One Helluva Ride, Jeri & Mikes WAM 3-dayer, and Jeri's Overnighter.
- Bruce highlighted his trip to the PA Grand Canyon.

OLD BUSINESS:

Various:

- We basically discussed BWR. Determined that we had 350 Registered Rides.
 Undetermined as to how many showed up and rode. Most registered in June, with a few allowed to register late. Also...the food tent for barbequing was a hit.
- The bike stand is on hold. Ben inquired if there was a way we could incorporate that into the upcoming Gordie Howe Bridge. Most thought it a good idea, but probably cost-prohibitive and we may need an "in". (Connections)

NEW BUSINESS:

Various:

- Duane made a motion to change our by-laws regarding Michigan only Ride Call Outs to include rides that begin in Michigan and travel to Canada. Motion to accept (Dave Claus), 2nd (Nino Paccini). The motion passed.
- Fran shared her research on getting electronic Ride Waivers through Jot Form. She's looking into costs and details. Most agreed it was a good idea.
- Nino reminded everyone that the deadline to submit Charity ideas was fast approaching. The group brought up the following possibilities: Big Family, PEAC, FBFK, Friends of the Clinton River Trail, Harsen's Island.
- Jeri hired Trev's Bike Shed (Mobile Bike Repair) to do some minor repairs and will report back on his abilities and professionalism. He spent time on Harsen's Island during BWR and we will add him as a sponsor.

WRAP UP:

- Dave Claus provided treats, thank you!
- The Moormans will provide for next meeting.

Motion to adjourn meeting(Nino) 2nd by(Ben)

Meeting adjourned at 7:06 pm. Recorded by: Jeri G.

NOTE: Our meeting was done in 50 minutes!